
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

  

The Village Clerk’s Office is open on Friday, Dec. 30 from  
7 am to 5 pm to accept property tax payments. 

                                              Village President & Three Trustee positions are up 
for election this spring on Tuesday, April 4, 2017 

If you are interested in running for any of these positions, 
please obtain nomination papers at the  

Village Clerk’s office. 
The final day for filing nomination papers is                                 

5:00 pm on Tuesday, January 3, 2017. If a primary is 
necessary, it will be held on Tuesday, February 21, 2017. 
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Brooklyn Village Board Meeting Minutes 
November 15, 2016 

 
The November 15, 2016 Village Board meeting of the Village of Brooklyn was called to order at 6:30 p.m. at the Village Hall by 
President Pat Hawkey.  Trustees present were Sue McCallum, Kyle Smith, Heather Kirkpatrick and Russell Cazier.   Trustee 
Todd Klahn arrived at 7:13 p.m.  Trustee Bruce Crubaugh was absent.  Others present were Clerk-Treasurer Linda Kuhlman, 
Public Works Director Mark Langer and Chief Barger.  Dan Dean arrived later.  All present stood for the Pledge of Allegiance.  
A PUBLIC HEARING FOR THE 2017 BUDGETS was conducted: General Fund, Special Revenue Fund, Cemetery  
Fund, Debt Service Fund, Capital Project Fund, Water Utility, Sewer Utility, TID #1 Fund, and TID #2 Fund.  There were no public 
comments and the hearing closed at 6:32 p.m. 
 
There were no public comments.   Hawkey made a motion to approve the minutes of 10-10-16 and 10-24-16.  McCallum 
seconded.   Cazier abstained, motion carried.    
 
President’s report – The board was given a copy of a Thank You from Public Works to Seneca Foods for the donation of 
food for the Thanksgiving Back Food Drive sponsored by Pellitteri.  All of the donations received from Village of Brooklyn will 
go to the Oregon/Brooklyn Food Pantry.   Hawkey reminded residents that off-street parking for winter started last night at 
midnight.   This information will also be in the newsletter and on the LED sign.    Hawkey suggested that the Village Board 
raise the rates of pollworkers in the future.   She would like to thank all the pollworkers – Meagan Hamlette, Nadine Walsten, 
Zach Leavy, Sandy Glasier, Deb Voegtline, Gail Bauer, Anna Johnson and Marge Van Calligan.  It was well run and went off 
without a hitch.   Thanks also to the Clerk and Deputy Clerk for their hard work.  Village had 87 absentee voters.   Election day 
was very busy but well run because of all the workers.   Thanks also to Gail, Deb and Anna, who are new workers and 
volunteered and did a good job.    McCallum wanted to say thank you also for posting the results on the website and other 
normal posting places.  
 
Clerk’s Report – Monthly financial reports were given to board members.   Clerk Kuhlman had nominated Brooklyn for a 
DNR Recycling Excellence Award but it was denied.  However, the DNR did thank the Village for their continued recycling 
program.   Kevin Ripp from Aquafix had contacted the clerk regarding a group at the UW that is working on algea testing for 
the phosphorus issue.   He would like to come before the board with the group.   Clerk Kuhlman suggested he get the board 
more information first and they will be put on the agenda after the first of the year.   US Cellular needs to do upgrades to the 
tower and will be applying for a zoning and building permit.  They do need to have a form signed by us as holders of the 
lease on the property to give them permission to do the work.   Nomination process starts December 1, 2016 for Village 
President and 3 Trustee positions.   Filing deadline is January 5, 2017.    Nomination packets are available in the clerk’s office.   
December 28 is the last day to file Notification of Non-Candidacy. 
 
Public Works Report – Siren is still not working.  They will follow up and get back to the board.  It does work for 
emergencies.   Utility report – sewer mains have been cleaned and lift station cleaned again.  Board members need to finish the 
Emergency Management binders.   Public Works Report – Lincoln Street has been pumped for the third time this year, so that 
account will be over budget this year.   Leaf pickup is going well; there were a few issues with some tires and a hose.  Hawkey 
thanked Public Works for setting up for the election.  The winterizing of the wells is almost done.  They will be starting to put up 
Christmas decorations this week.       
 
Safety Report – nothing new on the stop sign at Rutland and Highway 92.  Hawkey will continue to have this on the board 
agenda so that the residents are notified.  Chief’s report was handed out to residents.  DaneCom switchover is going well.  Put a 
new battery in the squad after three years.  Working through LERMS problems from a recent upgrade.  Officer Burns 
hasn’t been working recently because he and his wife had a baby 4-5 weeks ago.   Board would like to pass on 
congratulations to him and his wife.    Training group met last week because Cottage Grove left the group, so they’re doing 
reorganization and getting training set up.   Still working with Dane County to get our ordinances into the state system.   
Kirkpatrick asked questions on DaneCom and why is it more difficult for us to communicate with Green County now; what do 
you have to do differently.   Chief stated DaneCom went live on 9th of November.   Working well but problem is that because 
outside of Dane is non-trunked radio system, Dane County has created themselves to be an island.   Now, he can’t have Green 
County on same DaneCom banks that they work off of day to day.  So now they have to stop car, switch over to another zone 
and bring them up to talk to them, can’t scan either way.  They are working on a solution to solve this problem.   Don’t know 
how Fire and EMS are working because outside agencies don’t have DaneCom and can’t communicate on DaneCom.   Hawkey 
said Fire/EMS has appropriated money to upgrade radios for DaneCom, but it will still be difficult.  Chief stated also can’t do a 
third channel, so if something is happening in Rock, will have to stop and switch channels.      
 



Hawkey passed around to all board members a complaint she received from a resident.   No recreation committee update.    
Fire/EMS cancelled their meeting for November.  Village board members were at the Town of Brooklyn meeting last night 
when Wayne Ace asked the Town of Brooklyn to come to a meeting of all municipalities.   Discussion was held regarding the 
meeting.  Kirkpatrick suggested meeting with Village attorney before the joint meeting of municipalities.   
 
Hawkey made a motion to accept bills as presented.  Kirkpatrick seconded.  Motion carried.  McCallum made a motion to 
approve Resolution 2016-09 Green County Matching Road Funds.  Kirkpatrick seconded.   Motion carried.  Smith made a 
motion to approve the Operator Licenses for Cody Bobzien and Sharon Wienke.  Hawkey seconded.   Motion carried.    
 
Budget discussion – Hawkey stated after the October 24 budget meeting, the mill rate was calculated to be $8.44/1000.   Last 
year the board had a discussion about keeping the mill rate close to the previous year.   Last year’s mill rate was $9.16.   The 
proposal is to add $50,000 back into the budget, which would bring the mill rate to $9.02, which keeps it in the range the board 
discussed last year.   Hawkey suggested using $10,000 for the Clearas testing that was discussed at the last board meeting, $600 
for Fly Dane, which is GIS mapping of the Village, $1,400 to do surveys of Village Property at 103 Hotel Street, the alleyway 
behind the bars on Hotel Street and the Community Building, and then put the remaining $38,000 into engineering to help fund 
for the DNR phosphorous removal requirements, design, etc.    
 
Board members discussed various budget items and where to apply the funds.   The board made the following budget decisions.   
The Police Department is authorized to purchase two computers out of existing 2016 funds in the squad car replacement 
fund.   The Police Department is also authorized to continue to evaluate and assess the purchase and installation of the 
Spillman software in 2017 using fund balance proceeds.  The purchase will be reviewed again in 2017 when more details are 
available.    
$8,000 will be put into General Fund Engineering for the Clearas Testing to be done in February.  $600 is designated for 
Fly Dane.   $1,400 is designated for survey of property owned by the Village -- 103 Hotel Street, alley behind the bars on 
Hotel Street and the Community Building.  In addition to the survey for the Community Building, the Village will contact the 
property owners next to the building to discuss fencing that will hopefully discourage people from going onto private property 
while holding events at the Community Building.    The remaining $40,000 will be put into the General Fund Engineering 
account to be used for fees associated with the DNR phosphorus removal program and also to research solutions for the 
water drainage issue on Bowman Street.   In researching this drainage issue, the Village will contact homeowners on Bowman 
Street to discuss the option of a water garden or drainage area, so that a solution can be determined and budgeted for in 2018.   
 
Clerk Kuhlman explained the 2017 budget was under the formula of 1.1% for Expenditure Restraint to be eligible for 2018 
funds.  The levy will be $773,624.89 less exempt computer aid, which is $10,924 less than last year.   The mill rate will be 
$9.02, which is 14 cents less than last year.   Hawkey made a motion to approve 2017 fund budgets and Resolution 2016-10 
for 2016 Tax Levy Payable 2017.  Klahn seconded.  Motion carried.   Hawkey made a motion to approve the Levy Limit 
Worksheet and mill rate worksheet at $9.02/1000.   Smith seconded.  Motion carried.  Hawkey made a motion to approve 
taking delinquent utilities, special assessments, special charges to the 2016 tax roll payable 2017.  Kirkpatrick seconded.  
Motion carried.    President Hawkey thanked everyone for watching their budgets this last year and hopefully the Business Park 
will help in the future.     
 
Hawkey made a motion to move chicken ordinance to next month.   Klahn seconded.   Motion carried.   
Dan Dean from EMS asked if there were any questions for him on the budget.  He’ll try to answer any questions.   Hawkey 
stated the dollar amounts are in the Village budget.   Hawkey asked to clarify a comment that the collection rate went from 60% 
to 71%, is that accurate.   Dean stated the rate is 71% collection rate so far this year.    Once they started used the billing 
company, the rate has gotten progressively better.   
 
Hawkey made a motion to adjourn.   Cazier seconded.  Motion carried.   Meeting adjourned at  7:45 p.m.     
 
Linda Kuhlman 
Clerk-Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

 



    
                              Law of the Month 

December 2016 – Motorists need to follow common-
sense precautions to meet the challenges of winter 

driving in Wisconsin 

No matter how many Wisconsin winters you’ve 
experienced, the inescapable onslaught of ice, snow, 
and limited visibility will make driving extremely 
challenging and at times impossible.   

When roads are slick with ice or snow, drivers 
needlessly crash or skid off the road because they were 
driving too fast for conditions.  “The posted speed 
limits, which are set for dry pavement, may be too fast 
for conditions when roads are snow covered and 
slippery.  The slogan ‘Snow Means Slow’ also applies 
to four-wheel drive and other heavy-duty vehicles. 
They usually need just as much distance to stop as 
other vehicles. 

A citation for driving too fast for conditions costs 
$213.10 with four demerit points assessed on the 
driver’s record, and a second violation within a year 
costs $263.50 with four points.  

Winter weather also can limit visibility, so drivers 
must remove all frost, ice and snow from their 
vehicle’s windows. To see safely in all directions, you 
need to clear more than just a small patch on a 
windshield or rear window. Clearing snow and ice 
from the lights, hood and roof also helps improve 
visibility and safety. 

State Law requires a vehicle’s windshield, side wings, 
and side and rear windows must be kept clear at all 
times. Violating this law costs $175.30 with two 
demerit points, and a second violation within a year 
costs $213.10 with two points. 

To minimize the dangers of winter driving, here are a 
few common-sense safety tips: 

· Always wear your safety belt. You and your 
passengers absolutely need this protection even 
in low-speed “fender-bender” crashes that 
frequently occur on slick roads. 

· Don’t use your cruise control in wintry 
conditions. Even on roads that appear clear, 
there may be slippery spots, which can cause a 
loss of traction and a spinout if the vehicle is in 
the cruise-control mode. 

· Watch for slippery bridge decks.  They ice up 
faster than adjacent pavement. 

· Look farther up the road than you normally do. 
If vehicles ahead of you are swerving or show 
other signs of loss of traction, you should slow 
down and take extra precautions.  

· Brake early. It takes much longer to stop in 
adverse conditions. 

· Don’t pump anti-lock brakes. With anti-lock 
brakes, the correct braking method is to “stomp 
and steer.” 

· Don’t be overconfident about the traction and 
stopping distance of four-wheel drive vehicles, 
which generally won’t grip an icy road any 
better than two-wheel drive vehicles. 

· Avoid cutting in front of large trucks, which 
take longer than automobiles to slow down or 
stop. 

· Leave plenty of room for snowplows. By law, 
you must stay back at least 200 feet from the 
rear of a snowplow. 

· Obey the Move Over Law, which requires 
drivers to shift lanes or slow down in order to 
provide a safety zone for a law enforcement 
vehicle, tow truck, ambulance, fire truck, 
highway maintenance vehicle, or utility vehicle 
that is stopped on the side of a road with its 
warning lights flashing.  

· If your vehicle slides off the road, gets stuck, or 
becomes disabled, stay inside it if at all 
possible with your seat belt fastened until a tow 
truck or other help arrives.  If you’re inside 
your vehicle and buckled up, you have 
protection against out-of-control vehicles. 
There’s no protection outside your vehicle. 

Brooklyn Police Department 

 

No Parking on Village Streets from  
1 am – 7 am. until April 15th 

                       

                          



            NNOOTTEESS  FFRROOMM  
          PPUUBBLLIICC  WWOORRKKSS  

 
Snow Removal 
from Sidewalks 

 
 

All sidewalks must be cleared of snow within 24 hours 
of snowfall ending. Snow may not be put into the 
street.  
 
Snow Blowing or Shoveling Snow back into 
the road is not legal - Per Wisconsin State 
Statute 346.94 (5)  PLACING INJURIOUS SUBSTANCE ON 
HIGHWAY. No person shall place or cause to be placed upon 
a highway any foreign substance which is or may be 
injurious to any vehicle or part thereof. 
 

We ask that you be considerate and not place snow 
back into the road when cleaning your 

sidewalks/driveways. This causes a financial burden 
and can cause accidents with injuries.  

Thank you for your help. 
 
The owner or user of each mailbox shall, within 
twenty-four (24) hours after the end of each snowfall, 
remove all snow and ice which has fallen or 
accumulated in front of said mailbox, and shall remove 
the snow and ice away from the curb or area in front of 
the mailbox a minimum of fifteen (15) feet on each 
side of said mailbox. 
 
Please clear snow from around fire hydrants and 
water meter readers also.  
 
 

             
 

The Public Works Department will be 
closed on Dec. 23rd, Dec. 26th,   

Dec. 30th & Jan. 2nd. 
 

    The Village Clerk’s Office will be 
closed on Dec. 23rd, Dec. 26th &   

Jan. 2nd. 

          
Brooklyn Public Works  

Full Time Laborer/Operator Position 
  

     The Village of Brooklyn is seeking a Full Time 
Public Works employee with employment 
beginning in 2017.  This is an entry level position. 
A valid Wisconsin Driver’s License is a 
requirement and have, or the ability to obtain a 
Commercial Class B license with airbrake 
endorsement within 30 days of employment. A 
complete job description and application are 
available at www.brooklynwi.gov in the 
Employment section under the Community tab or 
pick one up at Village Hall, 210 Commercial 
Street, Brooklyn, WI, 53521 Monday thru 
Thursday.  
      Wage starts at $15.00 per hour for a 40-hour 
work week. Additional raises as certain 
requirements are met, and a competitive benefits 
package is offered including enrollment in the 
State of Wisconsin Retirement program. 
Applicants must be available for overtime, 
including weekends and holidays as part of the 
department’s employee rotation.     
     Applications must be received no later than 
5:00 p.m. Thursday, January 05, 2017 to the 
Village Hall at the above address.  Questions can 
be addressed by contacting Public Works at 608-
455-1842. 
 
 
 

                         
 

TRASH & RECYCLING 
SOME WINTER REMINDERS: 

DO NOT put bins on top of snow banks or in 
the street. Please place in the driveway apron. 

Christmas wrapping paper is recyclable. 
Remember to always have bins out by 7 am 

 
              
      
 
 
                

http://www.brooklynwi.gov/


Bitter Cold Moves into Wisconsin  
Dangerous wind chills expected 

  
(MADISON) – Dangerously cold temperatures 
and frigid wind chills are in the forecast for much 
of Wisconsin this week. Single digits highs around 
zero with overnight lows well below zero, 
especially Wednesday into Thursday, are 
expected. Dangerous wind chills from 10 to 30 
below zero are expected overnight. 
ReadyWisconsin and the Wisconsin Department 
of Health Services (DHS) are teaming up to warn 
people about the bitter weather and precautions 
you and your family should take to keep safe. 
Last winter, 33 cold-related fatalities occurred 
in Wisconsin between December 1, 2015 and 
February 29, 2016. Take precautions to keep 
you and your family safe during the winter cold 
by staying in heated areas, protecting against 
carbon monoxide poisoning, monitoring 
alcohol consumption, and watching for signs 
of frostbite/hypothermia. 
Staying in heated areas is the easiest way to 
protect your health during periods of extreme 
cold. Consider visiting public buildings like 
malls, libraries and community centers if your 
home is insufficiently heated. Call 211 for 
information about resources specific to your 
local area. 
While at home, monitor your sources of heat. 
Any heating system that burns fuel, including 
your gas furnace and hot water heater, will 
produce carbon monoxide. Carbon monoxide 
causes headaches, fatigue, dizziness, 
shortness of breath, chest pain, vomiting, 
confusion, and ultimately death. If you or 
someone you know experience any of these 
symptoms, call 911 and get out of the house 
to a neighbor’s home or local business. Make 
sure you have working carbon monoxide 
detectors in your home. Never run a gasoline 
or propane heater or a grill (gas or charcoal) 
inside your home or an unventilated garage.  
Many of last year’s cold-related fatalities were 
related to alcohol consumption. Be 
especially cautious consuming alcoholic drinks 
this holiday season while out in extreme cold. 
Alcohol may seem to keep you warm, but can 
hasten health effects from the cold if you are 
outside for an extended period.  
Frostbite can occur on exposed skin in less 
than 30 minutes. Symptoms include a loss of 

feeling and a white or pale appearance in 
fingers, toes, ear tips and tip of the nose. If 
you see these signs, seek medical care 
immediately!  
Hypothermia (abnormally low body 
temperature) symptoms include shivering, 
exhaustion, confusion, fumbling hands, 
memory loss, slurred speech and drowsiness 
in adults and children. In infants, symptoms 
can include bright red or cold skin and very 
low energy. If you notice anyone exhibiting 
any of the symptoms of hypothermia, seek 
medical care immediately! 
If you must work outside wear proper 
clothing for cold and windy conditions. Wear 
layers and make sure to cover your head, ears 
and hands. Insulated and water proof boots 
will also help.  
Overexertion is dangerous. Cold weather 
puts an added stress on the heart. 
Unaccustomed exercise such as shoveling 
snow or pushing a car can bring on a heart 
attack or make an existing medical condition 
such as diabetes, hypertension, or 
cardiovascular disease worse.  
Pets also need extra care when the temperatures 
fall. They should be brought inside when the 
temperature reaches 30˚F with wind chill. Dogs 
and cats can get frost-bitten ears, nose and feet if 
left outside during bitter cold weather. Chemicals 
used to melt snow and ice can also irritate pets’ 
paws – be sure to keep anti-freeze, salt and other 
poisons away from pets.  

  
  

Current News Releases available at 
http://readywisconsin.wi.gov 

Join us on Twitter at 
http://twitter.com/ReadyWisconsin 

http://twitter.com/DHSWI 
Facebook at 

http://www.facebook.com/ReadyWisconsin  
http://www.facebook.com/DHSWI 

and Instagram 
www.instagram.com/readywisconsin. 

 

                      

http://links.govdelivery.com/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbXNpZD0mYXVpZD0mbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTYxMjEyLjY3NTM0MTYxJm1lc3NhZ2VpZD1NREItUFJELUJVTC0yMDE2MTIxMi42NzUzNDE2MSZkYXRhYmFzZWlkPTEwMDEmc2VyaWFsPTE2ODc4NjQxJmVtYWlsaWQ9c3BpbGRlQGJyb29rbHlud2kuZ292JnVzZXJpZD1zcGlsZGVAYnJvb2tseW53aS5nb3YmdGFyZ2V0aWQ9JmZsPSZleHRyYT1NdWx0aXZhcmlhdGVJZD0mJiY=&&&100&&&http://readywisconsin.wi.gov/
http://links.govdelivery.com/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbXNpZD0mYXVpZD0mbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTYxMjEyLjY3NTM0MTYxJm1lc3NhZ2VpZD1NREItUFJELUJVTC0yMDE2MTIxMi42NzUzNDE2MSZkYXRhYmFzZWlkPTEwMDEmc2VyaWFsPTE2ODc4NjQxJmVtYWlsaWQ9c3BpbGRlQGJyb29rbHlud2kuZ292JnVzZXJpZD1zcGlsZGVAYnJvb2tseW53aS5nb3YmdGFyZ2V0aWQ9JmZsPSZleHRyYT1NdWx0aXZhcmlhdGVJZD0mJiY=&&&101&&&http://twitter.com/ReadyWisconsin
http://twitter.com/DHSWI
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http://www.facebook.com/DHSWI
http://links.govdelivery.com/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbXNpZD0mYXVpZD0mbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTYxMjEyLjY3NTM0MTYxJm1lc3NhZ2VpZD1NREItUFJELUJVTC0yMDE2MTIxMi42NzUzNDE2MSZkYXRhYmFzZWlkPTEwMDEmc2VyaWFsPTE2ODc4NjQxJmVtYWlsaWQ9c3BpbGRlQGJyb29rbHlud2kuZ292JnVzZXJpZD1zcGlsZGVAYnJvb2tseW53aS5nb3YmdGFyZ2V0aWQ9JmZsPSZleHRyYT1NdWx0aXZhcmlhdGVJZD0mJiY=&&&103&&&http://www.instagram.com/readywisconsin


Winter Driving Tips: 

· Avoid driving while you’re fatigued. Getting 
the proper amount of rest before taking on 
winter weather tasks reduces driving risks. 

· Never run a vehicle in an enclosed area, such as 
a garage. 

· Make certain your tires are properly inflated. 
· Keep your gas tank at least half full. 
· If possible, avoid using your parking brake in 

cold, rainy and snowy weather. 
· Do not use cruise control when driving on any 

slippery surface (wet, ice, sand). 
· Always look and steer where you want to go. 
· Use your seat belt every time you get into your 

vehicle. 

Tips for long-distance winter trips:  

· Watch weather reports prior to a long-distance 
drive or before driving in isolated areas. Delay 
trips when especially bad weather is expected. 
If you must leave, let others know your route, 
destination and estimated time of arrival. 

· Always make sure your vehicle is in peak 
operating condition by having it inspected by a 
AAA Approved Auto Repair facility. 

· Keep at least half a tank of gasoline in your 
vehicle at all times. 

· Pack a cellular telephone with your local 
AAA’s telephone number, plus blankets, 
gloves, hats, food, water and any needed 
medication in your vehicle. 

· If you become snow-bound, stay with your 
vehicle. It provides temporary shelter and 
makes it easier for rescuers to locate you. Don’t 
try to walk in a severe storm. It’s easy to lose 
sight of your vehicle in blowing snow and 
become lost. 

· Don’t over exert yourself if you try to push or 
dig your vehicle out of the snow. 

· Tie a brightly colored cloth to the antenna or 
place a cloth at the top of a rolled up window to 
signal distress. At night, keep the dome light on 
if possible. It only uses a small amount of 
electricity and will make it easier for rescuers 
to find you. 

· Make sure the exhaust pipe isn’t clogged with 
snow, ice or mud. A blocked exhaust could 
cause deadly carbon monoxide gas to leak into 
the passenger compartment with the engine 
running. 

· Use whatever is available to insulate your body 
from the cold. This could include floor mats, 
newspapers or paper maps. 

· If possible run the engine and heater just long 
enough to remove the chill and to conserve 
gasoline. 

Tips for driving in the snow: 

· Accelerate and decelerate slowly. Applying the 
gas slowly to accelerate is the best method for 
regaining traction and avoiding skids. Don’t try 
to get moving in a hurry. And take time to slow 
down for a stoplight. Remember: It takes 
longer to slow down on icy roads. 

· Drive slowly. Everything takes longer on snow-
covered roads. Accelerating, stopping, turning 
– nothing happens as quickly as on dry 
pavement. Give yourself time to maneuver by 
driving slowly. 

· The normal dry pavement following distance 
of three to four seconds should be increased to 
eight to ten seconds. This increased margin of 
safety will provide the longer distance needed 
if you have to stop. 

· Know your brakes. If you have anti-lock brakes 
(ABS) and need to slow down quickly, press 
hard on the pedal-it’s normal for the pedal to 
vibrate a bit when the ABS is activated. 

· Don’t stop if you can avoid it. There’s a big 
difference in the amount of inertia it takes to 
start moving from a full stop versus how much 
it takes to get moving while still rolling. If you 
can slow down enough to keep rolling until a 
traffic light changes, do it. 

· Don’t power up hills. Applying extra gas on 
snow-covered roads just starts your wheels 
spinning. Try to get a little inertia going before 
you reach the hill and let that inertia carry you 
to the top. As you reach the crest of the hill, 
reduce your speed and proceed down hill as 
slowly as possible. 

· Don’t stop going up a hill. There’s nothing 
worse than trying to get moving up a hill on an 
icy road. Get some inertia going on a flat 
roadway before you take on the hill. 

· Stay home. If you really don’t have to go out, 
don’t. Even if you can drive well in the snow, 
not everyone else can. Don’t tempt fate: If you 
don’t have somewhere you have to be, watch 
the snow from indoors. 

HAPPY & SAFE TRAVELS THIS 
HOLIDAY! 



 

 
 

* * * REMINDER * * * 
 

Dog and cat licenses must be purchased by 
January 31st. If you have not previously 

registered your pet (age 6 mo. or older) with 
the Village, please provide a copy of a current 

rabies certificate. Also, if your pet was re-
vaccinated during 2016, please provide a new 

certificate. The fee is as follows: 
 

Neutered/Spayed dog - $12 
Unaltered dog - $17 

Cats - $5 
Village ordinance states that all animals must 
be licensed. Only 3 dogs/cats are allowed per 

residence. 
 

 
 

Property Tax Payments 
 
The first installment of your property tax bill 

must be paid to the Village Clerk by  
January 31st. A 1/31/16 postmark will be 

honored. DO NOT put payments in the drop 
box after 5 pm on the 31st. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
WRITE ONE LESS CHECK EACH 

MONTH! 
 

Pay your water bill automatically on the 
25th of each month. Contact Vicki at 

455-4201 ext. 1 for more information. 
 

 
 
 
 

 
The Clerk’s Office has noticed that 

many of the resident’s utility account 
phone numbers are out of date.  In case 
of an emergency, we need to be able to 

reach all residents. 
 

Please help us by providing our office 
with your current phone number. 

(608-455-4201) 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
Dec. 2016 News from Your Senior Center 

By Rachel Brickner 

Happy Holidays from the staff at the Oregon Area 
Senior Center!   

This tends to be a busy time of year for everyone, senior 
and non-senior alike.  Unfortunately, Mother Nature can 
throw us some real curveballs in the middle of all our 
comings and goings.  Snow, ice and bitterly cold 
temperatures, along with howling winds, can make for 
dangerous conditions for anyone, regardless of age. 

Wisconsin has the unfortunate distinction of being one of 
the states with the most seniors falling (and dying 
because of those falls).  December sees more Wisconsin 
seniors falling than any other winter month. 

Why is December so treacherous?  Perhaps because we 
are relearning how to cope with what winter throws at 
us.  Perhaps because we are so busy with all the bustle of 
the holidays, and don’t feel that we can just stay home 
on bad weather days.  Indoor falls go up in December 
too, perhaps because of being in unfamiliar places for 
social events, perhaps due to over-extending ourselves to 
decorate, or perhaps due to something as simple as 
wearing different shoes than we are used to wearing. 

Being aware of an increased risk of falls means you can 
be proactive and lower your risk.  Wear shoes or boots 
with non-slip soles while outdoors.  If you use a cane, 
make sure the rubber tip on the end is not worn smooth.  
If it is, replace it.    Be cautious when walking outdoors, 
and use a penguin-walk type of shuffle when walking on 
questionable surfaces.  Do not venture onto surfaces that 
are obviously slick. 

Indoors, eliminate throw rugs.  Be very aware of your 
surroundings in unfamiliar places, as it is easy to 
overlook a step or two and fall.  Don’t let vanity 
convince you to wear shoes you aren’t used to.  Stay off 
ladders.   

If you are interested in having your home assessed for 
fall risks, let the staff at the Senior Center know, as 
United Way oversees a program that will assess your 
home at no cost.  You can reduce your risk of falls and 
avoid being part of an unfortunate statistic.   

 

Winter Parking      
Enforcement in Effect  

 

       Parking regulations:  

Between the hours of 1am and 7am, 
Nov. 15-April 15, on-street parking is 

only allowed on the north side of 
Sunrise Dr, the west side of N Kerch St 
north of Douglas Dr, the north side of 

Marcie Dr west of Pine St, and the 
north side of Daisy Lane west of 

Fourth St. On-street parking from 
1am-7am during these months on any 

other street in the Village is 
prohibited. *(100 Block of Hotel St is 

3am-7am)  

Chapter 32 – Article IV – Sec 32-87 

 
     COMMUNITY POTLUCK 

January 26th at Noon 
Brooklyn Methodist Church 

 
Bring a dish to pass – table service and 

beverages are provided.  
All ages welcome. 

Bring a dish to pass and enjoy some good company 
with Brooklyn residents! 

 

             



 
 

 
 
 



 
 

January 2017 
 

 
 

Sun. Mon. Tue. Wed. Thu. Fri. Sat. 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

 

CLERK’S OFFICE 
& PUBLIC 
WORKS CLOSED 

NOMINATION 
PAPERS DUE 
5pm 
 

 Recreation Mtg 
Free Beachbody 
Class 6 pm 
Yoga 6:45pm 

 FREE Community 
Movie-6:30pm 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 
 Yoga 6:30pm 

Village Board-
6:30pm 
 

Tire, oil, battery 
pickup 
 

RECYCLING 
 

Free Beachbody 
Class 6 pm 
Yoga 6:45pm 

  

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 
 Yoga 6:30pm   Free Beachbody 

Class 6 pm 
Yoga 6:45pm 

  

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 
 Yoga 6:30pm 

Village Board-
6:30pm 
 

 RECYCLING 
 

Free Beachbody 
Class 6 pm 
Yoga -6:45 pm 
Senior Lunch-
Methodist 
Church @ Noon 

  

29 30 31    30 
 Yoga 6:30 pm 

 
LAST DAY FOR 
TAX COLLECTION 
IN CLERK’S 
OFFICE 

    

31       
       

 

no
te

s Clerk’s Office Hours – Monday – Thursday, 7 a.m. to 5 p.m.  

Check out our Village website at www.brooklynwi.gov 

Facebook:  brooklynvillagewi       Twitter:  @BrooklynWIgov     

 

 

http://www.brooklynwi.gov/
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